PERSATUAN SEKOLAH LODGE (pre/sk/1262/74)

(LODGE SCHOOL ASSOCIATION)

P.0O. Box 882, Tabuan Jaya,

93718, Kuching, Sarawak, Malaysia

Tel No.: 082-363554  Fax No.:082-362517
E-mail: info@lodgeschool.edu.my

Homepage: https://www.lodgeschool.edu.my

To . All Parents / Guardians

Date : Monday, 27 December 2021

Title . Director’s Circular December 2021
Circular Number . 02/DIR/2022

Dear Parents / Guardians,

As per announcement via Ministry of Education (MOE) Media Statement on 24 December 2021,
please take note of the following and be guided accordingly.

Reopening for Lodge International

Commencement date for reopening of Lodge International will remain unchanged; on 3 January
2022.

Students from Yr 2 to Yr 10 will continue with *online teaching & learning.

Students from Yr 11 to Yr 13 will be back to school for *physical schooling.

Reopening for Lodge Kindergarten

Commencement date for reopening and mode of studies for Lodge Kindergarten for all levels
remains unchanged; on 3 January 2022 and back for *physical schooling.

Reopening of Lodge National Primary

Reopening for all levels will be on 10 January 2022 via *online teaching and learning,.

Reopening of Lodge National Secondary

Commencement date for students from Form 1 to Form 4 will be on 10 January 2022 via *online
teaching and learning.

Students from Form 5 (class of 2021) will be back for physical schooling for SPM MOCK 2 from
3 to 13 January 2022. This has already been conveyed to our students before their year-end break
in early December.

Enhancement program via online will resume on 3 January 2022 for students from Form 5 (class of
2022).

Distribution / Sales of textbooks and workbooks

The above event for all levels at all entities remain *unchanged.
*Please refer to Director’s Circular 01/2022 for the various schedules.

All of the other information as published on Director’s Circular 01/2022 remains unchanged.
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Please note that we will inform parents / guardians if and when there are official announcements
from SDMC & MOE.

We thank you for your patience, understanding and thoughtfulness during these challenging times.
We strongly encourage all parents / guardians to stay vigilant and follow all SOP issued by KKM,
NSC & MOE.

We seek for your cooperation and understanding to play your roles diligently and to be socially
responsible to keep everybody safe and healthy.

For further information, please contact the following:

Director, Mr Su Hiong Ai - 012-8726123
Principal, Primary & Kindergarten, Mdm Prisca Chambers - 019-8180260
Principal, Secondary, Mr Yunus Anak Apok - 013-8063553
Principal, International, Mr Markus Gatuman - 013-8335817

“TOGETHER WE CAN MAKE A DIFFERENCE”

Yours Sincerely,

...............
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die Group of Schools
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